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Commanderôs Corner  by Commander Ken Moore 

Auxiliary President Pat Hunt 

    This being my first article as Commander I want to first thank everyone for your support and confidence in me and I 
will do my best to serve the post. I will be counting on guidance from the past commanders and officers to help keep 
our post on a successful path.  

    We have been very involved with our community and hope to continue and expand in that. We must always remem-
ber that we are members of the post not because of an individual but to help and serve the veterans in our community. I 
invite every member to get involved and become an active member so that we can better accomplish our mission. Mem-
bership is the life of our post. I will be working on ways not just to increase our membership but to revitalize our post 
by getting more of our members involved in post projects. I am hoping that we will be the first post not just to reach 
100% membership goal but to exceed it.  

   We will be having a counselor from the Gainesville Veterans Center at our post every Friday, which could also bring 
in new members. There are also other events I hope we can put together to bring others into our post. I am looking for-
ward to working with everyone in continuing to grow our post.  

   Thank you for your support. God Bless  

    Well our new year has begun with sunny skies and beautiful days. As your 2018-2019 President this is how I plan our 
new year. To shine and shine.  And with each member helping hand in hand we can do that. 
    We, as the Auxiliary, will be strong working with all our Legion Family. Support is our goal for our Veterans. 
So dust off your hats and lets start wearing many hats for our Post 
    Our breakfast on the 2nd Saturday of each month has been doing really good. Come on ladies, come help in the kitch-
en or come eat with us. We need each of you. We are planning on having a Bake, Craft, Yard Sale from 8ðnoon on the 
2nd Saturday of each month along with breakfast. What do you think? I know we can count on each lady to bake some-
thing for the sale each month  We will talk more at our July monthly meeting. Please make sure you come and share 
your ideas with us. That's how we learn and grow. 
     Please congratulate each of our New Auxiliary officers.  
                                                            Thank you for all that you do for Our Post   

  

 Military Songs Inspire Troops, Preserve Tradition  

     Each branch of the U.S. Armed Forces maintains its own military marching band to inspire troops and preserve tradi-

tion. Though they now serve ceremonial functions, these bands were once an integral element on the battlefield. To in-

crease the morale and courage of the men, bands would march in front of formations as they entered battle. Yet, as the 

number of musicians dwindled, commanders delegated marching bands to the rear of the formation, behind the combat-

ready troops. Today, bands are no longer involved in armed conflict, but continue to inspire troops through song or 

hymn that represent the individual histories and traditions of Americaôs Armed Forces.  

 

ñThe Army Goes Rolling Alongò    U.S. Navy ñAnchors Aweighò   ñThe U.S. Air Forceò   

The ñMarinesô Hymnò  The U.S. Coast Guard and ñSemper Paratusò  



Calendar of events for July 2018 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1  Post closed 

 

             

 

2 Post open 

      Lunch 

     

 Ventures 

Scout Crew 

6:30 pm 

3 Post  closed 4 Post Closed 

 

Happy  

Independence 

Day! 

5 Post open  6  Post open  

Veteran  

Service @ 

Post 10-3 

7 All You Can 

Eat Breakfast -

Legion serving 

Yard Sale  8ð2 

Walmart  mem-

bership table 9-3 

 

8 Post  closed 

   

 

 

9 Post open 

      Lunch 

     

 Putnam Coun-

ty Candidate  

forum 5-6:30 

meet & greet  -

6:30 debate.  

10 Post open  

 

 

Cruisers 6 pm 

11 Post open  

    Lunch   

 

Legion Exec 

mtg 10:30 

 

Crafting group  

         10-2 

12  Post open  

 

Legion  and 

Auxiliary 

Pot luck dinner 

at 6 pm and  

meeting at 7 pm 

  

13 Post open  

 

 

Veteran  

Service @ 

Post 10-3 

14 All You Can 

Eat Breakfast  -

Auxiliary serving 

                         

 

15 Post closed 

  

 

16  Post open  

     Lunch  

 

 Ventures 

Scout Crew 

6:30 pm 

17  Post open  

 

 

 

 

18  Post open  

      Lunch  

 

Crafting group  

  10-2          

19 Post open  

 

  

20 Post open  

Post Clean-up   

10 am 

Come Help! 

Veteran  

Service @ 

Post 10-3 

21 All You Can 

Eat Breakfast ï

SAL serving 

 

Mexican Buffet 

Dinner ï6 PM 

RSVP 

Open to public 

22  Post closed 

 

 

 

23  Post open  

     Lunch  

Putnam County 

Candidate  

forum 5-6:30 

meet & greet  -

6:30 debate.   

24  Post open  

 

  

Newsletter 

Articles Due 

25 Post open  

      Lunch  

 

Crafting group  

  10-2          

26 Post open  

 

 

 

27  Post open  

Newsletter 

  Folding       

10::00 am 

Veteran  

Service @ 

Post 10-3 

28 All You Can 

Eat Breakfast  -

Riders serving 

 

AL Riders -9:30  

SAL - 10:30  

 

 29 Post closed 
 

 

30 Post open 

    Lunch 

 

31 Post open  

 

 

Freedom  

is not  

Free! 

1) All you can eat Breakfast served Saturdays  8 am -11 am             2) Lunch served Mondays and Wednesdays 11 am ï2 pm          

3) Post open 10 amð3 pm week days                                                                    3rd Saturday ðPost Dinner open to the public 

2nd ThursdayðLegion & Auxiliary potluck @6 pm & meeting @7 pm             4th SaturdayðAL Riders and SAL meetings 

   Post Renters Information: This is a courtesy to those who rent our post home.  Hall rental disclaimer ï Groups that meet here are 

in no way endorsed, supported or sponsored by Bert Hodge Post 45.  These groups all pay a rental fee for the use of our post to host 

their meetings.  Any member that attends the meetings are there of their own accord and are not representing the American  Legion 

or Post 45.  We list their meeting times in our calendar as a courtesy to them.  Post 45 has and will always abide by the Constitution 

and By-Laws set in place by the American Legion and Post 45. 

    The post is available for group meetings, private functions and more.   Visit our web page, post45palatka.webs.com. 

We'd like to thank all those that have volunteered their time doing what they do. Without our volunteers, we would not be a success-

ful Post. We can always use more volunteers, so please don't hesitate to come down and help. Even if it's just an hour a month.  

 ñLife is not measured by the number of breaths we take, but by the moments that take our breath away.ò               

           ˈ Maya Angelou 



!!!Looking for newsletter distribution feedback.!!!  

   

 I donôt need your email address, only a notice that you have access to the internet and will use our web page for the newslet-

ter and other events.    

Send to  newsletter.post45@gmail.com, or call the post, if you are getting mailed copies and have Internet access or are willing to 

stop at the post for your newsletter.    

     Every month we mail out about 150 newsletters at 49 cents each for postage.  We would like to change this to only mail it to 

those who do not have internet access. The newsletter is available in color on our web page before the first of each month. Please 

look at the site -  post45palatka.@webs.com . What do you think?    

   You could also stop by the post during open hours to visit,  have a cup of coffee, get a printed copy and save the postage.  If you 

are getting it by mail and do have wi-fi access or are willing to stop by the post, please let us know so we can update our list. 

    We have many members that live in the local area that could stop by the post for their copy and meet other members. You might 

find some ways you can volunteer and support our post. This could start as early as July.  Please let Commander Ken, Adjutant Ted 

President Pat Hunt or Editor Pat Andries know your thoughts so we can make the decision. It will be discussed at our monthly June  

meetings.  See you there.        

    Againð Notify -newsletter.post45@gmail.com  or call the post  if you are getting mailed copies and have Internet  access or are 

willing to stop at the post for your newsletter.    

     Thank you for your support.        

Events Coming Up in July 

Future events  
July 5-8thð100th Annual Dept. Convention at the Orlando 
World Center Marriott, 8701 World Center Dr,  Orlando, FL 
 
July ??? - Installation of Officers 
 

Future events 
Sep 15ðAnnual Veterans Fishing tournament sponsored by 
Bass Capital Bassmasters.  More info later. 
 
Sep 13-16ðThe American Legion Family Cruise-  Group Code 
1KNQ25  Download complete information at: https://alafl.org/
wp-content/uploads/cruise.pdf  

  Political Forum Schedule 
     The Political Forums will be held at the post on the second 
and fourth Mondays of the month as listed below.  The canteen 
will be open from 5ð6:30 pm for the meet and greet before the 
forum.  Please contact Stan Owens if you would like to help in 
this area.  Early voting dates ï August 16 ï 25 
          Election Day ï August 28  

Forum datesðJul 9, Jul 23, Aug 13, Aug 27 
Candidates to be announced 
 

The American Legion  

Get Out The Vote 2018 Program 

Primary Election Information and Upcoming American Legion 

Post 45 Candidate Forums 

 

July 9th at 6:30 pm (5:00 pm Meet and Greet social  hour) at 

the American Legion Post 45. 

*Candidate for Circuit 7 Group Judge Putnam County 

     Sebrina L. Slack 

*Tim Parker, Property Appraiser will be speaking and taking 

questions on 2018 Ballot Amendments 

*Candidates for State Senator District 8 

     Kayser Enneking (Dem) 

     Olysha Eva Magruder (Dem) 

*Candidates for Board of County Commission District 4 

     Larry Harvey (Rep) incumbent 

     Tom Williams (Rep) 

 

July 23, 2018 at 6:30 PM (5:00 PM meet and greet social hour)  
*Candidates to be announced 

August 13, 2018 at 6:30 PM (5:00 PM meet and greet social 
hour) at the American Legion Post 45 
 
* Candidates for United States Congressional Representative, 
Florida, District 3  
     Dushyant Jethagir Gosai (Dem) 
     Yvonne Hayes Hinson (Dem) 
     Tom Wells (Dem) 
     Ted Yoho (Rep) incumbent  
     Judson Sapp (Rep)  

  8/16/2018 8:30 AM Early Voting 

  8/28/2018 Primary Election 

  10/9/2018 5:00 PM Registration Book Closing for 
General Election 

  10/25/2018 8:30 AM Early Voting 

  11/6/2018 General Election 

    ñWhat light is to the eyes - what air is to the lungs - 
what love is to the heart, liberty is to the soul of 
man.ò 
 
                                      ˈ Robert Green Ingersoll  

mailto:newsletter.post45@gmail.com
post45palatka.webs.com
mailto:newsletter.post45@gmail.com
https://maps.google.com/?q=45+%0D%0A%0D%0A316+Osceola+St,+Palatka+FL+32177&entry=gmail&source=g
https://soe.putnam-fl.com/Home/ctl/Details/Mid/5737/ItemID/18062?ContainerSrc=%5bL%5dContainers/Putnam/No_Title&SkinSrc=%5bL%5dSkins/Putnam/Home
https://soe.putnam-fl.com/Home/ctl/Details/Mid/5737/ItemID/17409?ContainerSrc=%5bL%5dContainers/Putnam/No_Title&SkinSrc=%5bL%5dSkins/Putnam/Home
https://soe.putnam-fl.com/Home/ctl/Details/Mid/5737/ItemID/17408?ContainerSrc=%5bL%5dContainers/Putnam/No_Title&SkinSrc=%5bL%5dSkins/Putnam/Home
https://soe.putnam-fl.com/Home/ctl/Details/Mid/5737/ItemID/17408?ContainerSrc=%5bL%5dContainers/Putnam/No_Title&SkinSrc=%5bL%5dSkins/Putnam/Home
https://soe.putnam-fl.com/Home/ctl/Details/Mid/5737/ItemID/18063?ContainerSrc=%5bL%5dContainers/Putnam/No_Title&SkinSrc=%5bL%5dSkins/Putnam/Home
https://soe.putnam-fl.com/Home/ctl/Details/Mid/5737/ItemID/17410?ContainerSrc=%5bL%5dContainers/Putnam/No_Title&SkinSrc=%5bL%5dSkins/Putnam/Home


Post address and contact information 

         316 Osceola Street, Palatka, FL. 32177                                                

Phone Number: 386-328-6976 

Post Website: post45palatka.@webs.com                                    

Post Email: post45palatka@gmail.com                 

Auxiliary Email: dcraux45@gmail.com                       

 Newsletter Editor: newsletter.post45@gmail.com 

AL Riders: riderschapter45@gmail.com 

Post Officers 2017-2018 
Commander    Ken Moore   386-917-7601 
1st Vice      Chuck Gauthier         386-336-1083  

2nd Vice    Greg Andries   719-310-7519  

3rd Vice     Lester Sheppard  386-325-4886  

Adjutant       Ted Rodda   386-972-8119 

Finance Officer    Ron Kelly   386-559-9160  

Chaplain    Court Greenfield  352-546-5843 

Judge Advocate    Stan Owens   386-530-1455 

Sargent-At-Arms    James Kinard                   386-649-8738 

Asst Sgt-at Arms    Corky Becker   386-328-6020 

Member at Large    Walt Hunt   904-315-3714 

Member at Large    Bob Sanders   937-403-4914 

Service Officer    Richard Williams  904-868-6401 

Asst Service Off.    Allen BQ Buquo  386-684-1287 

Historian/Bugler    Curtis Bennett   386-972-3300 

Honor Guard Capt. Stan Owens    386-530-1455 

Membership    Ken Moore   386-916-7601 

Auxiliary Officers 2018-2019 

President     Pat Hunt  904-501-7186   

1st Vice       Linda Sliter                     386-326-9431 

2nd Vice     Pat Andries  719-433-5366 

Secretary      Dianne Sanders 937-403-4914               

Treasurer     Marilynn Gauthier 386-325-9868 

Chaplain     Marie Marlowe 386-585-7001 

Sgt-at Arms     Donna Benchoff  386-559-9446 

Membership     Pat Hunt  904-501-7186  

Member at Large     Augustine Davenport 386-546-3356 

Member at Large     Sandee Heineman 386-244-8141 

Member at Large      Virginia Wygonik 386-328-4604 

SAL Officers 2018-2019 

Commander     Lester Shepard   386-972-2153 

1st Vice     Joe Karasiewicz 732-824-1771 

Judge Advocate    Stan Owens  386-530-1455 

Finance      Charlie Burkley  601-955-2324 

Chaplain    Lester Sheppard 386-972-2153 

AL Riders Officers 2018-2019 

Director     Charles Burkley  601-955-2324 

1st Vice    Chuck Gauthier  386-336-1083   

Sargent-at-Arms   Stan Owens  386-530-1455 

Asst Sgt-at-Arms   Luke Owens  904-517-9699 

Road Captain   Allen BQ Buquo 386-684-1287 

Safety Officer   Vacant   ????? 

Treasurer   Greg Andries  719-310-7519 

Secretary    Kaye Rogers-Wells 386-983-7117 

Membership   Vacant                 ????? 

2nd Vice   Walt Hunt  904-315-3714 

Chaplain   Ted Rodda  386-972-8119 

Quarter Master   Kaye Rogers-Wells 386-983-7117 

Historian   Kaye Rogers-Wells 386-983-7117 

MembershipðLegion                       Ken Moore 

   I want to start by welcoming our new members to our post. I 
invite you to become an active member. We have many activi-
ties going on and invite you to be a participate, just see one of 
the post officers .  

   We finished 2018 strong but now 2019 membership year starts 
in July. The membership dues for 2019 has increased from 
$40.00 to $45.00. We have also implemented a new program for 
recruiting new members. Realizing that money can be tight, we 
have come up with a program where a new member can pay 
$25.00 the first month and the remaining $20.00 the following 
month. Please take advantage of this when recruiting new mem-
bers.  

   I am hoping that this year we can be the first post in Florida to 
reach 100% and with your help I believe we can. Thank you to 
Joe K. for his continued support at the membership tables. 
Thank you Sandy H. for your help as well. I also want to send a 
special thanks to everyone for your support.  

God Bless. 

Basic Training for Officers and Members 

The American Legionôs official training program for officers, 

members and those who simply want to expand their knowledge 

of the organization is now available online. The former Ameri-

can Legion Extension Institute has been rewritten, updated, 

streamlined and enhanced for a new multimedia experience. If 

interested, please go to www.legion.org/alei. 

   If you do go to this website, please share your experience with 

others so we can try it and learn about the organization.  An arti-

cle in this newsletter is a good way to encourage others to take 

this course.  

District 17 Officers for 2018-2019 

Legion- 

Commander Willie Brandt   VetBranch@gmail.com 

Vice Commander Henry Mangles   jibhank@aol.com 

Vice Commander James Bowers   jbowers500@cfl.rr.com 

Adjutant John Collette   jcollette49@gmail.com 

Auxiliary - 

President Sherry Wingard   w4smw@aol.com 

You will find, as you look back upon your life,             

that the moments that stand out are the moments when              

you have done things for others.   

- Henry Drummond 

You are challenged  and encouraged to make it a point to engage 

a fellow veteran who s not a member and bring them into the 

fold of our post.  You never know how significant your influ-

ence can be until you take that extra step and ask someone to 

become involved in our cause. 

post45palatka.webs.com
mailto:post45palatka@gmail.com
mailto:cromertheresa@gmail.com
mailto:newsletter.post45@gmail.com
mailto:VetBranch@gmail.com
mailto:jibhank@aol.com
mailto:jbowers500@cfl.rr.com
mailto:jcollette49@gmail.com


Lunch Menu 

Sandwiches come with a Pickle Spear and Chips 

Sliced Roast Beef  Lettuce, Tomato, & Sliced Onion       $5.00                   

Ham and Cheese                                                         $5.00 

Corned Beef on Rye                     $5.00                   

Hamburger                       $5.00    

Bacon, Lettuce, & Tomato                                $5.00  

Ham Club on Wheat                                        $6.00 

Turkey Club on Wheat                       $6.00   

BBQ Pork  on a bun                                         $5.00   

Egg Salad                                                                   $4.00  

Philly Cheese Steak                                                    $6.00            

Beef, Provolone, Green Peppers, Onions and  Mushrooms                    

Rueben                 $6.00   

Corned Beef, Sauerkraut, Swiss Cheese, Thousand Island Dressing on Rye 

Sandwich Toppings $.50 each 

Cheese - Yellow or Swiss,  Mushrooms,   Bacon,                    

Grilled Onions,  Sauerkraut,   Green Peppers,   Jalapenos 

House Salad  Lettuce, Tomatoes, Sliced Onion       $3.00 

Drinks $1.00 each 

Pepsi, Diet Pepsi, Cherry Pepsi,                                     

Coke, Diet Coke, Mt. Dew, Mt. Dew Red,                      

Dr. Pepper, Diet Dr. Pepper, Cherry Dr. Pepper,          

Root Beer, 7-Up, Orange, Bottled Water 

Ice Cream 

Milk Shakes                                $4.00                   

Chocolate, Strawberry, Vanilla, or Mocha        

Floats                                   $3.00   

Root Beer, 7-Up or Orange 

Sundaes                                            $3.00                 

Hot Fudge or Caramel 

Coffee is free when the post is open! 

From Your Kitchen Committee  - Contact us at 386-328-6976 

Lunch service is  

Mondays and Wednesdays  

from 11 am to 2 pm   

Delivery is available in the Palatka area. 

See our lunch menu.  

Breakfast every Saturday from 8 to 11 am.                       

$7.00 a person is a really great deal.  Bring your family 

and friends to Post 45 for the breakfast buffet. 

Kitchen Worker Schedule for July 

Saturday Breakfast  

July 7 Gary Legion 

July 14 Gary Auxiliary 

July 21 Gary Riders 

July 28 Gary SAL 

Air Force Recognition  Dinner  

A big thank you to the Post 45 Legionnaires for a delicious 

Porkchop dinner on June 16th. Air Force veteran Jim Kinard 

was honored with a Certificate of Appreciation and coin. 

We have honored the Army, Navy and Air Force. 

Who's next? Follow in the newsletter. 

And come join us.  

    If you are available to volunteer for any of our dinners, 

lunches or breakfasts, please contact Ted Rodda or Gary 

St.Onge.  

    If you canôt carry the trays to the tables maybe you could 

help with the preparing of the food, washing/drying dishes, 

sweeping, or washing off the tables. Your  help is needed and 

will be very much appreciated.  Your support would also be 

appreciated by attending these events.  

Happy July Birthday to each of you! 

Legionnaires: 2nd-Jack Samford, 7th-Bob Baldwin, 9th-
Robert Fender, David Meyers, 13th-Ron Kelly, Robert Reid, 
24th-Jim Mast, 25th-Kevin Tracey, 30thï Doug McClure, 31st-
Larry Ness. 
 
Auxiliary: 5th-Tammy Bishop, 29th-Denise Horvatt 
 
   If you need an address to mail them a card, please contact 
Membership chairmen Ken Moore or Pat Hunt. Their phone 
numbers are on page 3 in the ñOfficersò box. Birthdays are 
from the current membership rosters. 

    Many of us are tempted to save up our vacation days, but we 

all need time off to recharge, and taking that time to travel actu-

ally benefits our mental health. Whatôs even better is we enjoy 

those benefits as soon as we start planning a trip, and the happy 

memories made while traveling continue to give us a boost long 

after a trip is over.  

    No matter what your daily life looks like, everyone needs to 

take care of their mental health, and travel is a powerful way to 

recharge and stay more emotionally balance. When you visit 

somewhere new, you connect with yourself, other cultures, and 

the world around you, and this connection has a lasting impact 

on living a healthier, happier life.  



                         
American Legion Riders 

                  Charles Burkley Director 
      

 Department Convention is coming up from July 5th-8th.  Here 
is the information:  Marriott Orlando World Center is 8701 
World Center Drive, Orlando, FL 32821.   It is too late for res-
ervations, but you can still attend. 

    July 21st is the Breakfast where Chapter 45 is doing the 

cooking. If you can help, contact Charlie Burkley. 

    Next meeting is July 28th at 9:30. 

      SAL Squadron   
Chuck Gauthier Commander 

    

         
We have had a great year with 111% Membership. 

We worked very hard for our veterans and communi-

ty. Thank all for their efforts no matter how big or small, it all 

helps. 

     When you are in the post or out in town please remember to 

thank Joe Karasiewicz for all his time and talent in the Sons of 

the legion. Some may not know but Joe is our First Vice Com-

mander of the Sons and did some grueling hot work at Walmart 

recruiting new members.  

    Have you noticed how nice the floors look at our post? Thank 

Joe. New commander in July is Lester Sheppard. Congratula-

tions again for a super a year  

 

When it comes to creating great memories,                

a short trip is just as good as a long one.  

Relax and take time to enjoy life! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

Lester Sheppard presented a Certificate of Appreciation to  

Johnny of Johnnyôs Discount for donating the wood doors used 

to build a casket that will be used in parades and other events.  

Vet Center  

Readjustment Counseling Service  

Now available at Post 45! 

 

Gainesville Vet Center offers Readjustment Counseling Service 

available to combat veterans and their families.  In recent sur-

veys, veterans reported that they prefer to have family involve-

ment in the treatment of their posttraumatic symptoms.  Re-

search has also found positive outcomes for combat veterans 

and their families who seek help together.  

There are studies that have revealed that lack of social support 

is among the strongest predictors of PTSD in service members. 

There are many common issuesðconnecting again, helping 

children adjust to the reunion, medical issues, dealing with ad-

diction, grieving as a family, parenting with PTSD, adjusting to 

retirement as a couple are only a few.  

When to ask for helpðWhen tensions escalate and issues are 

not getting resolved, seek help as soon as possible.  Repeated 

power struggles, disinterest in one another's needs, cutting off 

of communication and over-controlling or possessive behaviors  

are some of the signs the family could use some support. 

Services offered - Individual counseling for veteran, couples or 

family therapy, group therapy for veteran or for their spouses, 

individual therapy for the spouse and children of the veteran, 

and referrals to other VA and Community  providers. 

Spouses can often exhibit their own symptoms of Posttraumatic 

Stress and should also consider attending the Spouse Support 

Groups  to connect with other spouses for support and to learn 

strategies to develop resiliency as a family unit. 

Who is eligible for this benefit? There must be a family mem-

ber who has any one of the following: 

* DD-214 that documents service in a combat zone 

* Active duty service member with service in a combat zone 

* Experienced military sexual harassment, assault or trauma 

during active duty 

* The loss of an active duty family member while they were 

on active duty 

Counseling service will be offered at  our post every Friday 

from 10 AM to 3 PM.  Please call ahead to schedule your time 

with the counselor.    

Gainesville Vet Centerð105 NW 75th St, Ste #2, Gainesville, 

Phone # - 352-331-1408.   

American Legion Post 45ð316 Osceola St, Palatka,       

Phone # - 386-328-6975 

Combat Call Center (24/7) 877-927-8387  

www.vetcenter.va.gov 

ñKeeping the Promiseò 

https://maps.google.com/?q=8701+World+Center+Drive,+Orlando,+FL+32821&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=8701+World+Center+Drive,+Orlando,+FL+32821&entry=gmail&source=g


This is a story of American Legion member Charlie Cox, a snowbird from Michigan.                                             

Written by Diane Kline-Gorney as a class assignment.  (Part 7) 

      A few weeks later, Charlie and some of his friends decided to go into town for a few drinks.  While sitting in the bar, Charlie 
noticed a motorcycle coming down the road.  People were scattering.  ñ I got this bad feeling,ò Charlie said.  He reached for his pis-

tol and then noticed the passenger on the bike reaching into his pocket and pulling out a hand grenade.  ñAs he reached for the pin, I 
shot him, and he fell of the motorcycle and he fell into the street.  The grenade exploded, but no one was hurt.ò  For that, Charlies 

was granted his fourth Bronze Star.  
   Once the bridge was finished, Charlie stated,  ñI could hear the rolling thunder in Cambodia.  It was bombing.  It wasnôt supposed 
to be.  Suddenly our bridge became a check point as several refugees were fleeing Cambodia.  We had to check everything and eve-

ryone.ò  Charlie stated that he remembered a little girl coming over the bridge.  She was maybe ten years old.  She only had a large 
green t-shirt on.  She had something tightly gripped in her right hand.  I had to gently pry her hand open.  Charlie states, ñI found 

three pieces of corn.  The interpreter told me to smell it.  It smelled awful.  The corn had been recycled through a water buffalo.  
That was all she was going to have to eat for the day.ò  With tears and a squeaking voice, Charlie quickly slaps himself across the 

face. He states that it gives him some adrenaline to endure the pain.  He returned to the story saying, ñI couldn't handle seeing this.  I 
went and got my C-Rations of ham and eggs and traded  her for those three pieces of corn.  I got in trouble for that one.  My Sargent 
said if I was going to do something stupid like that, do it in the bunkers where no one can see.  If not, weôll be mobbed.  We canôt 

feed them all.ò 
    In 1969, when Charlie's tour in Vietnam was over, he ended up in Fort Carson, Colorado, for the remaining four years of his en-

listment.  President Nixon began withdrawing many U.S. Troops during this year. But without permission from Congress, Nixon 
also expanded the war into neighboring Cambodia and Laos in the spring of 1970. This created revolts on college campuses across 

the country.  At Kent State University in Ohio, 28 National Guardsmen fired into an unarmed crowd of several thousand students, 
killing four of them.  Ten days later, two more student were shot at Jackson State University in Mississippi by State Troopers, for 

protesting.  Nixon renewed secret peace talks, which had begun with the Johnson administration, finally reaching an agreement in 
January of 1973. In 1975, South Vietnam was defeated by North Vietnam and the country was reunited under a communist govern-
ment.  Thousands of Vietnamese fled with many coming to the US.  Once here, they established vibrant communities.  More than 

58,000 Americans would not be as lucky as Charlie and did not return home.  The Vietnam War was the longest war in US history 
and became Americaôs most unpopular war.  Charlie stated, ñWhen we pulled out of there, we left quick.  We left most of our equip-

ment.  Equipment the communist used to invade Cambodia.ò 
 

What happened next?? Watch for Part 8 in this series in the August Informer.  Our ñsnowbirdò has gone for the summer. 

 

We will never forget who keeps the peace.                

To all of our veterans and service members -       

Thank You. 

A Fallen Hero Remembered 
By CS Bennett 

 
Last week the people of Putnam County, along with American Legion Post 45 Color Guard, remembered a fallen hero named Rob-
ert H. Jenkins who died in Vietnam when he made the ultimate sacrifice for a fellow US Marine. It was a great acknowledgement 
naming the Interlachen US Post Office after Robert, who was born and raised in Putnam County. 
 
It is important that we never forget those who served honorable and served proudly. None of us can imagine what those last few 
seconds of Private Jenkinsô life must have been like seeing that incoming grenade hurling towards them. But it appears that his deci-
sion was the right, and moral, thing to do. We can only wonder what would we have done in a similar situation. 
 
I have no doubt, that the men I have served with, during my years of service, would have made a similar brave decision. Courage is 
unique only to oneôs loyalty and devotion to another. And insomuch as one cares for another more than life itself, even more than 
his or her own life, we will continue to see such acts of courage. Thankfully, we need not make such sacrifices as often as we have 
seen them in past wars and conflicts. 
 
As our past have shown us, gallant men and women, have served the United States well throughout this countryôs history. Anything 
less than remembering such heroes, and heroines, for their sacrifices would be remiss on our part. So, we can hold our heads up 
high and be proud that our lives were graced by the actions of Robert H. Jenkins while in service for his country. And to that I say, 
thank you Medal of Honor awardee, Robert H. Jenkins, for your service. You are what America stands for. 



Auxiliary Monthly meeting 
  Our meeting is Thursday, June 14 at 7 pm. Please come and 

share a potluck dinner at 6 pm. It is a great time with good 

food and friends.  Remember to look at the calendar for the 

various meals the post hosts and events.             

   The Auxiliary will be serving the buffet breakfast the sec-

ond Saturday of every month. We will make something spe-

cial for the buffet that day. We need volunteers for this.   

  There is something available for everyone to help in some 

way.  Please share your time and talents. 

         2018-2019 Auxiliary Officer Email Information      
PresidentðPat Hunt   auxiliaryunit45@aol.com 

1st ViceðLinda Sliter  sliterlinda@gmail.com 

2nd ViceðPat Andries   pngandries@gmail.com 

SecretaryðDianne Sanders    deesjettabugs@yahoo.com           

TreasurerðMarilynn Gauthier  marilynngauthier@comcast.net 

ChaplainðMarie Marlowe  

Please contact them with Auxiliary news or questions.  

MembershipðAuxiliary                                  Pat Hunt 

   I wish to thank each and every member  that work so hard 

talking to wonderful people and getting them to join Our Aux-

iliary Unit 45.  As it stands  now, our Unit is at 110% in 

our Membership and that makes us #1 in District 17.. Awe-

some Job!   

     Our New cards will be coming out after our July 

8th Convention. I will be mailing your card along with an up 

date form for your address, phone numbers and email address. 

I want to keep our files current. Please complete all of the form 

and mail it in or stop by Post and put it in our Auxiliary mail 

box.  Mark the sealed envelope - ñAttention Pat Hunt.ò. 

Thank You Ladies Great Job. 

Troop Box requestðPacking Date TBD 
 

    We are starting to work on sending out troop boxes each 
month .  We are looking for addresses of family and friends you 
may know. With so many young men and women so far away 
from home the boxes are appreciated very much.. 
 
    Also we can use donations for them.  Just a letter to say Thank 
You  means so much. Cookies, Slim Jims and sunflower seeds are 
just a few things we send.  Mark items ñfor Troop boxesò and 
leave in Auxiliary. Thanks So Much for your help. 

 
Troop Boxes Committee  

 
Thanking All Our Veterans For Helping Our Veterans 

 

    Crafting Auxiliary and Fun Time 
 

   The Wednesday crafts now include hand crafts and painting. 
There are cards, a few small puzzles and games to augment 
the Wednesday activities as well. All this is in the effort to 
create a fellowship time. There are ongoing activities. Donna 
R is teaching acrylic painting.  
   Come join us any time between 10 and 2 on Wednesdays for 
the fellowship and share in our crafts! We would love to see 
you. 

 Education      Pat Hunt    

    Just a reminder that Putnam County Schools are out for sum-
mer. Be careful in your neighborhood for little people running 

around . 
     We are still supporting Our Teachers in the area so if you see 
notebook paper, pencils, or crayons, PLEASE pick up a few to 

donate to our teachers. Also if you have a student that's in any of 
our elementary schools please share the Childôs name, Teacherôs 

first and last name, name of school and what grade the child is in. 
Write it down and put it in our Auxiliary mail box at the Post 

Thank you for all your help.      

THE ñGIFT CARDò TREE 

Our  ñGift Cardò Tree has gift 
cards  from many restaurants 
and businesses around Putnam 
and St. Johnôs counties. 

The drawing tickets are $5.00 
each and can be  purchased  
from any Auxiliary member or 
Post Watch person. 

The winning ticket will 
be drawn on Saturday,  Novem-
ber 17th,  at 10AM  at The 
American Legion Post 45, 316 
Osceola St. , Palatka.  

Supporting our Community 

On June 13, Linda, Jan, Becki, and Donna joined several men 

at the Quality Inn to trim several dozen long stemmed red ros-

es in preparation for the special recognition and renaming of 

the Interlachen Post Office. The ceremony took place on Flag 

Day, June 14.  

  Those who bring sunshine to the lives of others             

cannot keep it from themselves.  

ðSir James Matthew Barrie 

https://maps.google.com/?q=45+%0D%0A+316+Osceola+St++%0D%0A+Palatka+Florida+32177&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=45+%0D%0A+316+Osceola+St++%0D%0A+Palatka+Florida+32177&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=45+%0D%0A+316+Osceola+St++%0D%0A+Palatka+Florida+32177&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=45+%0D%0A+316+Osceola+St++%0D%0A+Palatka+Florida+32177&entry=gmail&source=g


 

      The American Legion Unit 45 

   Saturday, July 21st at 6 p.m.

Open to the public  

Use all the fixings to make it your own  

Tacos, Enchiladas, Burritos and  Nachos  

     Includes salad and an ice cream sundae bar with cookies for dessert!       

    Serving Coffee and Iced Tea 

       Sodas and bottled water are $1.00 

 

                                                  $8 for adults and  

                                          $4 for children 4-12 years 

             

 Purchase tickets from  

Post Watch and Auxiliary Members 

Please RSVP to Post 45  ph. 386-328-6976 

 by Friday, July 20th at noon.  

 

Located ñOn the hill at 9th and Crillò 

 

 

 

 

 

 


